
MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:


March 23, 2015

Place:


3rd Floor Conference Room                                




500 North Calvert Street  




Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present:

Steven A. Arndt. Ph.D., P.E., Vice Chairman




Pastor Farinas, P.E., Secretary

                                    Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.




David G. Mongan, P.E 




Karl Rickert, P.E



Sandra J. Murphy

Others Present:
Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director




James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director




Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board







Susan Cherry, AAG, Acting Counsel to the Board



Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

Absent:

Rosalind Yee   



H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Chairman

CALL TO ORDER

Vice Chairman Steven Arndt called the meeting to order at 9:25 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the February 12, 2015 meeting with one correction.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY


Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to approve 26 applications for reciprocity as follows:


46453
Wondwosen Ali

46588
Martin Bragdon


46589
Anthony Brozier

46587
Jeffrey Davis


46586
James Dixon


46585
Michael Dell’Isola Jr.


46584
Alexander Fiksman

46583
Masood Feghhi


46582
Fariborz Ghanavi

46581
John Giner




46580
Mahmood Hooti

46591
Raza Khan

46498
Myungseob Kim

46592
Yanling Li
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (continued)

46593
Myriam Pardo


46594 
Prasad Pisupati



46463
Stephen Reitz


46579
Sanjiv Shah



46578
Christopher Shores

46577
Christopher Smith


46576
Ted Son


46590
Richard Storbeck


46575
Kyle Torster


46595
Daniel Villanueva


46596
Sadi Wadi


46357
James Zemicki

EXECUTIVE SESSION 




Motion (II) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 9:28 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the Executive Session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 9:38 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Mr. Farinas reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee at its meeting on March 23, 2015.


12-PE-08   Placed on inactive status pending civil litigation.


14-PE-20   AAG to prepare Letter of Intent.


15-PE-13   Placed on hold pending civil litigation.

The Complaint Committee reviewed one application for reinstatement of license. The applicant had signed and sealed 21 projects while the license was expired. The committee recommended the licensee be offered a consent order and a fine. After discussion the Board agreed to a $3,500 fine.   

Motion (III) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.

CPC COMMITTEE REPORT


Mr. Mongan recommended approval of the CPC Provider applications of Kohler Power Systems and Xylem Sanitaire Products. He requested more biographical information about a presenter for Contech Engineered Solutions.  He also requested more information on the presenters and course materials for Nobis Engineering and Systech Design.  Motion (IV) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to approve the CPC Committee recommendations.
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Report from Executive Director


 Ms. Edwards reported that the desktop scanners are installed on the staff’s computers and that Jim Baseman and Roberta Watson have started scanning licensing and CPC audit documents into the AS 400.  
Ms. Edwards stated that the Departments web site is being redesigned. The new web site will be similar to the West Virginia Board’s web site.

Ms. Edwards also reported that out-of-state travel to Hershey, PA for the NCEES Northeast Zone meeting has not yet been approved.  She informed the Board that the Secretary has requested that Board members who attend conferences submit a written report of the conference. 
It was also reported that under the new guidelines for introducing regulations, a concept paper must be submitted to the Secretary. The Secretary must approve the concept before the proposed regulations can move forward. The Secretary has indicated that she will reply within two weeks of receiving the concept paper.
The Board discussed the status of the firm permit fee. Ms. Edwards stated that the previously submitted fees were not approved by the Secretary.  Mr. Arndt suggested that the fee regulations be reworked and submitted under the new guidelines with a concept paper. 

Report from Counsel


Assistant Attorney General Susan Cherry, sitting in for Milena Trust, discussed the Supreme Court of the United States decision in the North Carolina State Board of Dental Examiners v. the Federal Trade Commission. Ms. Cherry reported that the court considers Boards and Commissions as trade associations and not units of the state. In order to maintain immunity the Boards must follow state statutes, their actions must be supervised by the state, and the state must have veto power over the Board. Ms. Cherry noted that cease and desist orders are beyond the scope of authority of the Board.  The Attorney General is reviewing the decision and its impact on the Boards.

NEW BUSINESS
Ms. Perrin circulated an outline of a presentation she and Steven Arndt prepared for the Secretary detailing the Board’s activities.  She asked for comments from the Board members by March 27. 

The Montgomery County Electronic Plan Submission User Guide was provided to the Board for information only.
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Ms. Victoria Wilkins, the new Commissioner, and Mr. John Papavasiliou, the new Deputy Commissioner, introduced themselves to the Board.

OLD BUSINESS

Financial Update


Mr. Papavasiliou reported that the special fund balance is approximately $119,352.

Board Policies and Procedures for Processing Applications



Dr. Arndt stated that the electronic version of the PE exam application should be made the same as the paper application. 

Dr. Arndt distributed a handout addressing board policies and guidelines for processing applications.  He prepared it in response to foreign applicants with foreign degrees who are asked to have their transcript evaluated and to complete the curriculum checklist.  These candidates are being evaluated under option (c), but may qualify for option (b).   Dr. Arndt also asked the Board if applicants should continue to obtain a curriculum evaluation and complete the course checklist.  He offered several options for distinguishing 4 year engineering degrees.  A discussion of the options and vote was deferred to the next meeting.
Revision of PE Exam Application


Motion (V) was made by Steven Arndt, seconded by David Mongan, and unanimously carried to approve the final revisions to the exam application. 
CORRESPONDENCE


The Board unanimously voted to support the nomination of Gary Thompson for NCEES Treasure.

The Board has already addressed the email from Susan Kim regarding her company, ESDI; however, Mr. Farinas will contact Ms. Kim to determine if her company is practicing engineering. Ms. Edwards will let Ms. Kim know that Mr. Farinas will be contacting her. 


Ms. Edwards received an email from W. Scott Flanigan inviting Board members to speak at several County Engineers Association of Maryland Conferences in 2015.  Chairman Harclerode has agreed to make a presentation on digital signatures.
EXECUTIVE SESSION 




Motion (IV) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously 
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carried to go into a second Executive Session at 11:20 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the Executive Session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 11:40 a.m.

OTHER BUSINESS


Ms. Edwards will email the Secretary Schulz to see if she is available to attend the next Board meeting on April 9.  

APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


The following applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer files, were administratively approved for licensure by the Executive Director of the Board:


46537
Dennis Adams


46570
Glenn Aikens


46566
Scott Bauer


46554
Steve Berry
46536
Kevin Bina


46538
Michael Bruce

46540
Tyler Bruton


46512
Howard Burton

46535 
Salvatore Cambria

46525
Cynthia Castilow

46494
Jonathan Crawford

46564
Douglas Engel


46500
Joseph Farre


46496
Tony Fernandez

46561
Douglas Fisher

46499
Kevin Finnegan

46492
Guy Gentry


46522
Jonny Haas

46515
Jeffrey Hildreth

46504 
James Jones

46547
Myra Jones


46456
Craig Keenan

46562
Andrew Low


46491
Michael Luciani

46501
Gerald Main


46520
Antonio Malakia

46532
Wilfredo Martinez

46590
Kendrick McCabe

46552
John Mishoe


46546
Matthew Mohler

46497
Andres Molina

46531
Freddie Roman Morales

46567
Jeffrey Nodorft

46524
Jonathan Ordway

46563
Terry Page


46523
Eliborio Pena




46548
James Schnitzhofer

46493
Jesse Stanley

46503
Adam Switzer


46569
Hamza Tiemasani

46521
Frederick Townsend

46516
Bret Turkall


46502
Keith Tyson


46529
Frank Ulisse

46485
Martin Valentine

46533
Mark Ventrelli

46489
Stephen Vetere

46534
Steven Wagner

46487
Jennifer Walsh

46565
Brandon Yule
46488
Scott Zang
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APPLICATIONS DENIED FOR RECIPROCITY


The Board unanimously denied one application for reciprocity because the applicant is only licensed in a foreign country and not licensed in another state or US territory and has not taken the NCEES exams
ADJOURNMENT 


Motion (IX) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Rickert, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:45 a.m.


With Corrections  


X
Without Corrections
SIGNED BY HOWARD C. HARCLERODE III, CHAIRMAN, APRIL 9, 2015
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